
 
 
 

 
 

 
The Honorable City Council December 12, 2006 
Attn:  Finance Committee 
Palo Alto, California 
 
Maze & Associates’ Audit of the City of Palo Alto’s Financial Statements 
as of June 30, 2006 and Management Letter   
 
We recommend that the City Council accept the attached financial statements and management 
letter. 
 
Discussion 
 

The City Charter requires the City Council (through the City Auditor) to engage an independent 
certified public accounting firm to conduct the annual external audit and report the results of that 
audit in writing to the City Council.  Maze & Associates, an accountancy corporation based in 
Pleasant Hill, California, conducted the audit of the City’s financial statements as of June 30, 2006.  
The Independent Auditor’s Report (the “opinion letter”) and Single Audit Report (the audit of federal 
funds received by the City) are included in the Comprehensive Annual Financial Report for the 
fiscal year ended June 30, 2006. 
 
Maze & Associates also completed the following reports for the City of Palo Alto: 
• Memorandum on Internal Control Structure for the year ended June 30, 2006 (the 

“management letter”) – Attachment A 
• Independent Auditor’s Report on Compliance with the Proposition 111 2003-04 

Appropriation Limit Increment (the “Gann limit letter”) – Attachment B 
• Public Improvement Corporation Component Unit Financial Statements for the year ended 

June 30, 2006 – Attachment C 
• Regional Water Quality Control Plant Financial Statements for the year ended June 30, 

2006 – Attachment D 
• Cable TV Franchise Statements of Revenues and Expenditures for the years ended 

December 31, 2005 and 2004 – Attachment E 
• Redevelopment Agency of the City of Palo Alto Component Unit Financial Statements for 

the year ended June 30, 2006 – Attachment F 
• Bicycle/Pedestrian Projects Financial Statements for the years ended June 30, 2006 and 

2003 – Attachment G 
 
Cory Biggs from Maze & Associates will be available at the December 12th Finance Committee 
meeting to answer questions.  We would like to thank the Administrative Services Department for 
their hard work to ensure a clean audit. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Sharon W. Erickson 
City Auditor 

CCCIIITTTYYY   OOOFFF   PPPAAALLLOOO   AAALLLTTTOOO   
OOOFFFFFFIIICCCEEE   OOOFFF   TTTHHHEEE   CCCIIITTTYYY   AAAUUUDDDIIITTTOOORRR 

 




















































































































































